2006
Dear  NAREA Member:
Thank you for your membership in the North American Reggio Emilia Alliance. As a member of this organization you join more than 800 other educators, parents, and advocates who envision a world where all children are honored and respected for their potential, capabilities, and humanity. We are proud of this year’s accomplishments and the goals we have set for 2006.  

Membership

~NAREA members representing over 50 states and regions took on leadership roles as membership coordinators – State and regional coordinators seek to strengthen dialogue and exchange among members. 

~A DVD of Reggio inspired environments, “A Sense of Space” was distributed as a free gift to all NAREA members – This year’s membership DVD, “The Exploration of Materials” will also include images contributed from members throughout North America.
~The annual drawing for a free Study Tour to Reggio Emilia was held in October –The 2005 winner of the Study Tour was Sharon Libby of Bowling Green, Ohio.
~Conference organizers continue to offer a 10% discount at selected Reggio Emilia inspired initiatives – At several conferences, organizers also hold drawings for free registrations.
Professional Development

~Dr. Lella Gandini was honored for her dedication to the field of Early Childhood Education at the annual membership reception held at the NAEYC conference in Anaheim – This year, at the annual membership reception in Washington, D.C., NAREA members will honor Dr. Lilian Katz. 

~In April, NAREA organized a day of professional development, focusing on the fundamental issues of the Reggio Emilia experience. Members in 14 contexts hosted workshops – The day of professional development is an annual event.
~NAREA hosted the first member’s conference in collaboration with Reggio Children in St. Paul – 120 NAREA members participated in the conference entitled, “Advocacy, Diversity, and Alliance for the Rights of Children.”
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Website and Communication

~ Innovations in Early Education: The International Reggio Exchange- NAREA initiated a dialogue addressing the challenge of diversity, resulting in a series of responses written by members and featured in the NAREA column – NAREA members will continue to contribute to the 2005-2006 columns - The Fall 2005 issue will focus on Advocacy, Alliance, and Diversity, building on the content of NAREA’s 2005 conference in St. Paul.
~Innovations is publishing a set of CDs containing back issues – The price of the CDs will include a discount for NAREA members.
~The NAREA web site home page highlights images of the environment from the membership DVD.
~The Members Area of the web site includes a membership directory, reflection page, Innovations articles, and an experience page.
~Monthly e-communication to members has and will continue to include NAREA news, coming events and web site updates.
Organizational Development

~Four NAREA members departed from the board; Barbara Acton (Ohio), Mary Hartzell (California), Sandy Miller (Ohio), and Bonnie Neugebauer (Washington) – We thank them for their generous contributions to NAREA.
~Four NAREA members have joined the board; Judy Abrams (Pennsylvania), Shareen Abramson (California), Sammie Holloway (Georgia) and Sheri Hunt, Washington, D.C.– We welcome these new members who bring new ideas and energy to the organization.
As the coming year unfolds, we welcome your participation, suggestions, feedback, and comments. We look forward to extending and deepening our work in collaboration and communication with one another.  Thank you again for supporting the work of NAREA.

Sincerely,

Members of the NAREA Board
Enclosure:  DVD, “The Exploration of Materials” 
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